	MEMORANDUM / COFNOD
The Vale of Glamorgan Council

Regeneration & Planning

Dock Office, Barry Docks, Barry, CF63 4RT
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	To / I:
Dept / Adran:  
	Mr Shafqut Zahoor
Regeneration & Planning
	
	From / Oddi Wrth:
	Carol Price
Housing Strategy
3rd Floor, Civic Offices,

Barry.

CF63 4RU

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	My Ref / Fy Cyf:


	

	Date / Dyddiad:
	31st October 2022
	
	Tel / Ffôn:
	(01446) 709433

	Your Ref / Eich Cyf:
	P/DC/LC/SZ/2022/00958/FUL
	
	
	


	    Subject / Testyn: Planning Application No. 2022/00598/FUL (SZ)

Location: Land between Windmill Lanes and St Athan Road, Cowbridge

Proposal: Residential development of up to 105 dwellings, open space and associated highway and drainage infrastructure
Thank you for asking Housing Strategy to comment on this application. 
There is an evidenced need for additional affordable housing in the Vale of Glamorgan, as evidenced by the 2021 Local Housing Market Assessment (LHMA) which determined that 1205 additional affordable housing units were required each year to meet housing need in the area. 

The need is further evidenced by the following figures from the Council’s Homes4U waiting list in the area in the ward of Cowbridge:
COWBRIDGE

%

1 bed

121

57

2 bed

60

28

3 bed

29

14

4 bed

1

1

6 bed

1

0

 

212

 

The application is for the construction of a residential development of up to 105 dwellings.  In line with the SPG a 40% contribution to affordable housing is required to be provided by way of 42 units on site of which 70% ,30 (29.40 rounded up) would need to be social rented and 12 for low-cost sale.  
The details of how the social rented units should be determined by size will be determined by the % need of each bedroom size as shown above:
18no x 1 bed units (57%)
8no x 2 bed units (28%)

3no x 3 bed units (14%)

1no x 4 bed units (1%)

The 12 units for low cost sale to be provided in line with the Aspire2Own register :
COWBRIDGE

%

2 bed

74

68

3 bed

35

32

 

109

There should be: 

8no x 2 bed houses

4no x 3 bed houses

A Social Landlord would need to be involved to manage the affordable units 
which would also need to meet WDQR21 standards.

Best wishes
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Carol Price
Housing Strategy Coordinator
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